
PARENT/LEADER GUIDE: Spook-O-Ree 2023

Spook-O-Ree is a fun, activity driven trick-or-treat experience for Cub Scouts and their
siblings. Scouts walk along the roads and paths of Treasure Valley Scout Reservation and
visit Scouts BSA Troop stations that will offer fun, safe games and spooky-themed activities.
Each participant will receive prizes or treats at every station, have opportunities to take
memorable photos, and receive a commemorative patch*.

Registration opens on September 7th and closes October 23rd at hnebsa.org.

Date: Sunday October 29, 2023.
Time: From 1pm to 4pm.
Last entry at 3:30p
Families can come with their Pack, or on their own.
Where: Treasure Valley Scout Reservation; 394 Pleasantdale Road, Rutland.
Cost: $10.00 per youth participant; family cap of $40.00.
Due in advance
NO REFUNDS for No Shows.

THIS IS A RAIN OR SHINE EVENT. IN CASE OF SEVERE WEATHER, PARTICIPANTS WILL
BE NOTIFIED OF CANCELLATION OR POSTPONEMENT. Only upon a weather cancellation
will refunds be given.

Online registration is highly recommended due to limited attendance. For late registrations,
you may contact Maggie Riani or Amy Nelson to check availability. If available - only cash or
check will be accepted the day of the event.

Scouts can be in costume or uniform. All participants should wear sturdy shoes. No
“weapons” allowed. Masks are discouraged due to visibility concerns. Parent/leader/adult
participant required. Scouts should bring water or hydration. A light snack will be available as
you make your way back to your car.

Parents/leaders will be directed to parking and directed to the registration table. The
participants are then self-guided. There are restroom facilities (compost toilets). First aid
specialists will be on site.

*patches will be ordered following the event to ensure accurate counts. Additional patches will be
available for another $5 per patch via online registration only. Participants will be notified via
email when patches are available for pick up at the Council Service Center, located at Treasure
Valley Scout Reservation; 394 Pleasantdale Road, Rutland.

All other questions/concerns, to donate treats, or to volunteer, contact Maggie Riani
cubmastermaggie@gmail.com or Amy Nelson amosracki@gmail.com


